TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 16th May 2018 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton

Linda Crawford

Pat Fulford

Jim Hall

John Ling
Ben Roberts

Jean Canton (Secretary)
1. Apologies

David Laming, Doreen Lloyd, David Kempson
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meetings

Minutes of the AGM held on 18th April 2018:-

Proposed Ben Roberts, Seconded Jim Hall


Minutes of Ordinary Meeting on 18th April 2018:-  

Proposed Todd Canton, Seconded Pat Fulford
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


Nothing to Report

Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to Report.


Friends of Tewin


Classic Car Show – 19th August

THACS
(a)   Open Gardens Day - 20th May
(b)   Plans for a Plant Stall at the Village Fete

(c)    A visit to Wisley scheduled for 20th July
Screen on the Green

The next film – ‘84 Charing Cross Road’ – will be shown on 21st May followed by

 ‘The Tin Star (1957)’ on the 18th June.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
      KSP reported that the shower tray in the Caretaker’s flat leaked and was repaired.  A suitable replacement shower cabinet had been identified and it was agreed that this could be purchased and installed at an overall cost of £700 - £1,000.


KSP/JH

Health & Safety


Nothing to report.


Decorating

KSP reported that he and JH had repainted the Kimberley Room and other areas in the Hall would follow suit in the coming months.




    KSP/JH

Fund Raising and Publicity


Village Fete


TC reported that following a recent meeting of the Fete Committee, a member had advised that the event should have a Risk Assessment Policy in place and was investigating this.   A discussion then ensued on the safety of children crossing the road from the Village Green to the Memorial Hall, and it was agreed that stewards wearing Hi-Viz jackets should be stationed in the area to ensure that it was safe for children to cross.  In addition, suitable warning signs would be erected.





        TC/BR

It was also necessary to advise PF of the stall details in order for her to arrange the necessary floats.








        TC


Book Sale


TC reported that the Book Rescuers had collected over 50 boxes of books from the Hall and because of the volume of books still available had requested that in future they would provide the Hall with 100 storage boxes. It is hoped that delivery will be within a few weeks.
 
Insurance
   
Nothing to report.






Terms and Conditions
   
KSP advised that the Hall’s General Data Protection Regulations Policy (GDPR) and Safeguarding Policy have been circulated for comment.  The Committee confirmed that should be adopted.  They will probably be put on the Hall pages on the Village website where the minutes are situated and could be linked to the other Hall website.         KSP 

In addition the Committee adopted a recommendation from Frankie Mortimore that the stand-alone Hall website should have an SSL Certificate to confirm that access to it was secure.  The cost to do this was £35.  


Details of the availability of the Parish Room had been added to the website.
5.
Treasurer’s Report
   
GW gave full details of the funds at the Hall’s disposal, including the amount of money in the current account, the allocated and unallocated funds, as well as the working funds.  He advised that during the following month he hoped to move forward on the investment account.


He also advised that the Housekeeper had been awarded a wage increase in order to comply with the minimum wage policy.   
6. 
Supporters Club    






PF advised that Lisa Bove was away and therefore the May draw would take place on her return.  











   PF
7. 
Rentals

PF advised that there was only one outstanding rental payment, which the hirer had promised to settle next week.
 It was agreed to revisit this particular situation next month.




 

             




   PF
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.
9.
Any Other Business

Curtains

LC showed the Committee two sets of replacement curtains which had been saved from the Jumble Sale and been altered to fit by Stephanie North.

Stevenage Map

BR advised that arrangements had been made for an historic map of Stevenage Parish, which had been located in the Hall archives, to be given to the Stevenage Museum.    BR
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
To be held on Wednesday, 20th June, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room.


